A meeting was held by the Board of Election Supervisors at the office at 103 So. Potomac St., Hagerstown, Md. on March 4th at 10 A.M.

The following Members of the Board were present:

Mr. Ralph A. McCauley, Chairman

Mr. Brewer L. Stouffer Mr. J. G. Hellane, Sr.

Minutes of the previous meeting of February 26th, were read and minutes approved as read.

Mr. Irving M. Finbinder's name was suggested by the Democrat State Central Committee for Attorney to the Board, but no action was taken at this time.

Board approved purchasing of used Refrigerator to replace the one now in use that is beyond repair, same not to exceed \$25.00

They interviewed Mr. James Pryot first and he presented a letter from the Director of Personell, Mr. Walace G. Daniels, of the Post Office Dept. Washington D.C. giving him authority to do repair work on voting Machine for the Board of Election Supervisors of Washington County. The Board explained to him what they expected of the Custodian in the way of keeping all Machines in good condition, such as repairing and cleaning same, and discussed an hourly basis with some mileage allowed. The salary to be \$625.00 per off election year and probably payable quarterly. This will be discussed when appointment is definitely made. They discussed his past experiences with machines of all kinds.

They interviewed Mr. Wm. Dorsey, who is at present employed by Millers, Inc., and he explained that he could be free on Wednesday and Saturday afternoons and evenings. They also discussed the same subjects with him as they had previously discussed with Mr. Pryor, and inquired as to his previous experience with Machines of this type.

The Board told both of them that they would take the appointment under consideration and would advise them later.

There being no further business meeting was adjourned

Mary F. Stale Clerk